
To Whom It May Concern:

We fundamentally disagree with the radical and unscientific transgender ideologies that
underpin your request for submissions for your thematic report on Gender, Sexual
Orientation and Gender Identity. We believe that the very questions and definitions you
use illustrate a gross overstepping of your mandate.

We believe that the leading questions and rhetoric used in your call for submissions
demonstrate a clear bias in favor of radical sexual and gender theories and policies, which
have been rejected by a large grouping of UN Member States on multiple occasions.

We support the protection of all fundamental human rights of all persons regardless of
sexual orientation and gender identity. Your report, however, is clearly aimed at, among
other things, advancing radical gender theories and ideologies that seek to erase all
differences between men and women and undermine the hard-earned gains for women in
the area of human rights.

We are concerned that the Independent Expert on SOGI is actively trying to identify
individuals, groups and countries that do not accept his ideology. What does he intend to
do with this list? Will it be used to incite reprisals against those who do not accept radical
transgender ideology?

The idea that a biological male becomes a girl or woman simply by adopting
stereotypical female behavior and dress is regressive and harms girls and women by 
reinforcing the very stereotypes that have resulted in the harassment, discrimination, and
violence against girls and women.

While every individual is entitled to basic human rights, imagine the chaos that would
ensue if all of the controversial “gender identities” that have been conceptualized are
established as part of a protected class. The New York City Commission on Human
Rights “gender identity” policy now recognizes 31 genders and already multiple
complaints have been filed against individuals or businesses accused of discriminating
against these “identities.” If found guilty, these individuals or entities could be forced to
pay fines up to $250,000.

We strongly oppose the Independent SOGI Expert’s attempts to undermine the hard-won
advancements of women and girls whose rights and private spaces are being violated by
men who identify as women.

Respectfully,

Michael L. Brown
Founder of AskDrBrown Ministries




